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      January 27, 2023 
 
 
MEMORANDUM TO: 
 
ALL MEMBERS 
 
Re: Tragic Event in Memphis Tennessee – Tyre Nichols 
 
By now, you are likely aware of the tragic incident involving Mr. Tyre Nichols and 
members of the Memphis Police Department. Tragically, Mr. Nichols died following the 
altercation. It is anticipated that the criminal acts of these officers that have led to his death 
will raise public concerns about police brutality, use-of-force and police interaction leading 
to erosion of trust and confidence in our profession. 
 
Obviously, these acts do not reflect the vision, mission and values of the Ontario Provincial 
Police (OPP). Our members complete their professional obligations while maintaining the 
highest standard of conduct, integrity and ethical behaviour. Our actions align with our 
words by exemplifying our values of interacting with respect, compassion and fairness – 
something our members do every day. Along with our law enforcement partners we 
continue to monitor this situation and will disseminate any relevant operational information 
that arises.   
 
The Chief of the Memphis Police Department has issued a video statement in light of this 
incident and in anticipation of the community’s reaction in response to the release of video 
evidence. The anticipated release of this video evidence is expected to generate solidarity 
protests across North America.  
 
We are reminded of our professional responsibility and duty to respect the right of 
everyone’s freedom of expression and peaceful assembly. Our role is to ensure public safety 
and to keep the peace. 
 

 

https://nypost.com/2023/01/26/police-chief-warns-memphis-not-to-react-violently-after-release-of-tyre-nichols-video/
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Such tragic events affect us all. You may be feeling, and/or subjected to, emotions of 
anger, sadness and outrage over this incident. It is important that we support one another. 
Confidential resources are available for all members, families, retirees, and auxiliaries 
through our Healthy Workplace Team (available by phone 24/7, toll-free at  
1-844-OPP-9409 (1-844-677-9409)). The Ontario Provincial Police Association’s 
(OPPA) Encompas Mental Health Wellness Program is also available to eligible OPPA 
and Commissioned Officers’ Association members. Call 24/7: 1-866-794-9117 or visit 
encompascare.ca.  
 
The event that occurred in Memphis, Tennessee was unconscionable and unacceptable. 
Never doubt, the OPP does not condone this type of behaviour, which goes against our 
values and equal respect for all.  
 
Thank you all for your ongoing dedication and professionalism. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
      Thomas Carrique, O.O.M. 
      
c: Provincial Commanders 

President, Commissioned Officers’ Association 
President, Ontario Provincial Police Association 

  President, Civilian Association of Managers and Specialists 

https://intranet.opp.gov.on.ca/modules/pages/index.php?id=3953
https://www.encompascare.ca/
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